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IN-CONFIDENCE 

 
3 September 2021 
 
 
Mr Lionel Jones 
fyi-request-16323-cb4f83ab@requests.fyi.org.nz  
 
 
Tēnā koe Mr Jones 

Thank you for your email of 6 August 2021 to Oranga Tamariki—Ministry for 
Children (Oranga Tamariki), requesting the following information under the 
Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):  

• Can I please have a list of all people employed by your organisation who 
held tier 1 or 2 positions either part of or all of the period of December 
2020. This includes people acting in the capacity of a tier 1 or 2 position.  

 
Please see below a table outlining those who held Tier 1 or 2 positions at Oranga 
Tamariki in December 2020: 
Tier Level Employee Name Position Title (Label) 

1 Grainne Moss Chief Executive 
2 Alana Ruakere Director Crown Secretariat 

2 Alison McDonald 
Deputy Chief Executive Services for Children and Families 
South 

2 Allan Boreham Deputy Chief Executive Youth Justice Services 
2 Andrea Nichols Director Safety of Children in Care 
2 Anita West Deputy Chief Executive Policy and Organisational Strategy 
2 Aphra Green Deputy Chief Executive Governance and Engagement 
2 Celia Patrick Deputy Chief Executive Partnering for Outcomes 

2 Glynis Sandland 
Deputy Chief Executive Services for Children and Families 
North 

2 Grant Bennett 
Chief Social Worker and Deputy Chief Executive 
Professional Practice 

2 Hoani Lambert 
Tamariki Advocate Deputy Chief Executive Voices of 
Children 

2 Maree Brown Director Child Wellbeing Strategy Unit 
2 Matthew Winter Deputy Chief Executive Corporate Services 
2 Patricia Langridge Deputy Chief Executive Care Services 
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Oranga Tamariki intends to make the information contained in this letter available 
to the wider public shortly. We will do this by publishing this letter on our website. 
Your personal details will be deleted and we will not publish any information that 
would identify you as the person who requested the information. 

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact 
OIA_Requests@ot.govt.nz.  
 
If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to ask an 
Ombudsman to review this decision. Information about this is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or by contacting them on 0800 802 602.  
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

Steve Groom 
General Manager Public, Ministerial and Executive Services 
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